December 19, 2005

MEMORANDUM FOR:  Deborah Swann, Labor Relations Specialist, Labor Relations 

                                                                     Branch, ARHLL

FROM:  Perry Casper, Executive Vice-President, AFGE Council of HUD Locals #222

SUBJECT:  Business and Personal Calls During TDY Travel

     I have received notification under Article 5, Section 5.02 of the HUD/AFGE Agreement of management’s interest regarding the proposed changes to the Business and Personal Calls During TDY Travel Policy.

     This subject was fully dealt with during the last contract negotiations.  That Contract remains in effect and any matters which are “covered by” the contract normally remain unchanged during the time the contract is considered to be in effect.  Neither party can insist on bargaining to impasse or impasse resolution over its proposals to change such matters.  Management must maintain the status quo.

     We recognize, however, that bargaining to amend a contract during its term is permissive.  That is, either party can propose to bargain; either party can insist on maintaining the current conditions without bargaining; and either party can engage in bargaining without prejudice to its right to later cease bargaining and insist on maintaining the current conditions.  Although our preliminary proposal necessarily must be the retention of the current policy, if we were to engage in permissive bargaining, possible proposals would include:

1. Employees may make personal calls while on TDY travel status with the total cost of the calls averaged over the duration of the trip limited to twenty-five ($25.00) dollars per day.

2. Payment for official business calls, telegrams, cablegrams, radiograms, electronic mail, or any communications as necessary to conduct HUD business shall be allowed by showing what service was rendered, the date, and the amount paid.

3. Personal calls placed during the TDY travel shall be allowed by showing what service was rendered, the date, and the amount paid.

4. Personal calls shall be approved up to the allowed limits without any further documentation provided.

5. Employees on travel status may charge the cost of Internet services, hook up fees, per minute charges, and other fees or costs associated with the use of Internet access and use during their travel status.

6. New technology costs shall be able to be charged under communications methods and means under this policy as they become available for employees.

     These proposals are initial proposals and are not to be considered the limit of the union’s proposals in response to management’s notification of changes about this subject.

     By attempting to respond in a positive fashion to management’s notification of  proposed changes to the travel policy regarding Business and Personal Calls During TDY Travel, we are not waiving any rights to bargain or to insist on maintenance of the status quo without bargaining.

     Thank you for the notification and opportunity to provide a response to your proposed changes.  If you would like to discuss this further, please contact either Carolyn Federoff upon her return or Perry Casper at (503) 326-4036.

 cc:  Council President Carolyn Federoff

        Council #222 National Bargaining Team

        Norman Mesewicz, Labor and Employee Relations Division, AMHL

